Vernhams Dean Parish Council

	MINUTES OF MEETING
	:11th January 2016

	TIME OF MEETING
	:7.30 pm 

	venue of meeting
	:Millennium Hall Vernham Dean

	Type of meeting
	:ORDINARY

	present
	:mr m knight (MK)

	
	:mr h watkins (HW)

	
	:mr will hawkins (WH)

	
	:MRS M PERRY (MP)

	
	: MR W HAWKINS (WH)

	
	:MRs J DRURY (JD)

	Chaired by
	:mr R winch (Rw)

	in attendance
	:Mrs K Nightingale (KN)

: CLLR T ROLT (TR)

	Parishioners
	:2


	
	Apologies 
Cllr P Giddings, Mr P Nicoll, Mr R Smith, Mrs J Scrivener
	Action

	
	Register of Interest
No interests registered. 
	WH

	
	Urgent Matters

None raised.
	

	
	Minutes of meeting 9th November agreed and signed.
	

	
	Public Participation

None
	

	
	Update from the PFA

Miss K Grant reported some repair work is needed to the swings. A contractor has been employed to fix, they will also insert a bar along the top to prevent birds landing and making a mess. Cost of work expected to be £500. The AGM is to take place on 27th Jan at The George. A new Chairperson needs to be appointed. In an attempt to restructure and share the workload WH RW and KG will meet to look at the constitution. Need to drum up support to attend meeting. Planning for the fete needs to commence very soon.
	WH RW KG

	
	Update from the Flood Group 
Mrs Jill Scrivener had circulated a document from the National Flood Forum. MK informed the Council that the sump had been installed in Dean Terrace. BT have confirmed they will contribute £1000 for the sump in School Close. A meeting is to be held next week. One letter of agreement to installation remains outstanding – MK will follow up with parishioner. Hire charges for a pump had been investigated and are cost-prohibitive. It is unclear where we would go first to obtain a pump and whether any money could be claimed back from the Environment Agency. The Emergency plan has finally been signed off. RW to ask the Taskforce to arrange for its distribution.
	MK

RW



	
	Update on Highways Issues. 

Cllr Rolt has been driving around the parish and has reminded HCC Highways to clear pads and ditches. Soakaway at Poplars Farm needs emptying.  MK has already registered the S-bend for clearing. The issue of water at the bottom of Conholt Hill now lies with the landowner. RW to remind landowner of need to respond to HCC. Various potholes have been reported and not yet filled. A few have been filled in Upton. There is a big issue near the Manor, a cone was installed to warn drivers but this has had a knock on effect on the quality of the surface of the other side of the road. Rockmor Lane is still an issue. Many hedges have recently been cut but much debris had been left on the roads.
	RW



	
	Matters Arising

1. Sump succeesfully installed in Dean Close.
2.  Tree at Poplars Farm Yard has been inspected by the landowner. PN believes it needs to come down. RW to speak to PN regarding tree maintenance on the Burydene. 

3. Hannah Clarke will look at the village website with RS in the summer. 

4. The RoW application for PO Alley has been amended to update the name from previous Chairman

Correspondence

An email from a parishioner regarding parking at the bottom of The Dell had been circulated. It was decided that the Highway Code should be consulted and the car owner spoken to if necessary. MK to reply to the email.

HW had received a reply from the Ambulance Service regarding his complaint of untimely response time to a 999 call.
	MK

	
	Councillor Reports

JD reported that the School recently had a successful Church inspection and that the recruitment for a new head teacher was still ongoing. The Governors Christmas lunch is deserving of a letter from the Chairman as it involves a significant amount of work.

MK reported that 4 new volunteers for the defibrillator had been trained but that the process set up with the ambulance service to call on volunteers is no longer viable.  If a 999 call is made the Ambulance Service will now give the code to the caller. MK has secured 10 free mannequins to aid CPR training. Parcel to be sent to clerk.

WH reported that a new gate has been installed at the bottom of the wildflower meadow. 

MP reported that Oil Syndicate prices are down to 28p per litre. 

RW reported that the WI wish to plant a mature tree in the village to celebrate their Centenary. RW to check with PN on most suitable location. 

Footpaths
HCC visited regarding a broken cast iron sign near Henley. HW has the broken piece. He will liase with TVBC to get it fixed. 

Following a reorganisation of the Countryside Dept at HCC a list of footpaths to be cut was issued. As the footpaths are privately owned it was unclear why HCC would wish to cut them. WH to find out if the landowner of FP19 cuts it as this will have an impact on safety. 
	RW



	 
	Planning

The sub committee had reviewed to following applications:

15/020202/FULLN/. Upton Cottage. Demolition of double garage to be replaced by single garage. No Comment.

15/02787FULLN/ LBWN Bank Cottage. Side extension. No comment.

Full committee reviewed 15/03048/FULLN 5 The Dell single story extension. No comment.
A meeting of the developers looking to purchase Haydown and the Council had left the developers feeling deflated. No further correspondence has been received showing new proposal as promised.

The application at Myrtle Cottage for the new development hasd been amended to include frosted glass. No revised plans have been received by the PC. RW to contact PG. There is a time limit to such applications and this was registered in August 2015.

Finance

Current balance: Lloyds: £

A proposed budget was circulated. It was unanimously agreed to increase the precept to £10,000 for the first time in 5 years. Clerk had spoken to TVBC and it appears that sec 106 money due on the Old Post Office may be available to use on tree maintenance approx. £1500. Clerk to write letter requesting this.

Invoices to be authorised: 

K  Nightingale £503.87 Q3 salary

HMRC £65.87 tax

PFA £163.40 Maintenance

Meeting finished 9.20pm. 

Date of next meeting: 14th March 2016
	RW

KN




2
19/01/2016

